SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting

Monday, May 21, 2007
President Silvas called to order the monthly meeting of the SLMC general membership promptly at 7:30 p.m. 

Club Chaplain Nat Chavez started the evening’s agenda by leading all present in prayer, followed by a pledge of allegiance lead by member, Pete Rangel. 

President Silvas welcomed all new members and guest present and invited them to come to the front of the room to be recognized. One new member came forward Frank Farias, sponsored by member Robert Margo. Frank took a minute to introduce himself to the membership and thanked the Club for welcoming him.  

Next, President Silvas invited those members celebrating a May birthday to line up along side him for a happy birthday song and a gift of the evening’s raffle tickets. Several of the fifteen club members named were present and enjoyed their birthday recognition. The oldest present, at 84 years young, was Freeman Sattelmaier.     

Our cooking team for the evening was brought out of the kitchen and the following members were awarded a round of applause for a delicious meatloaf supper, Leonard Herbert, Bill Cummings, Don Jungman, Ben Olenick, Greg Shean, Nat Chavez, and Homer Fetzer.       

Club Secretary David Keller distributed printed copies of the previous month’s meeting minutes. These minutes had also been posted on the Club’s Internet website www.saintlukemensclub.com prior to the evening’s meeting and members had been encouraged to review them. Hearing no corrections President Silvas declared these minutes approved as presented following motions by Loren Brown and Pete Rangel. 

Club Treasurer Greg Shean next presented a financial report for the month of April. After distributing copies of the Club’s monthly income and expense report he pointed out a year-to-date loss of $781.27, which was approximately $1,700 under budget. He also provided explanations for several line items in his report. Lastly, Greg reviewed the planned meeting meal menus through January 2008. With no questions or corrections heard President Silvas accepted a motion by Bill Hale and a second by Terry Sparrow to accept this report as presented.   

Next Secretary, David Keller presented the Club’s correspondence received since the last membership meeting. Printed copies of his report had been distributed throughout the room for members to review. He reported that several request for assistance had been received along with one letter of appreciation for past support.   

Following the report of correspondence received, Joe Pina introduced our two guest speakers for the evening, Anna Lisa Garcia and Alejandro Ballesteras. Both were practicing attorneys from the San Antonio DA’s office. They presented the real life experiences of a criminal prosecutor in today’s court system, and reported that their office handles 300-400 drug and DWI cases a week, of which maybe only one actually makes it to trial. Cases making it to jury trial generally are one to two years old.  The other cases are settled outside the courtroom through plea bargaining and deferred adjudification. Following numerous questions from the membership President Silvas personally thanked these speakers and all present showed their appreciation with a round of applause.    

Old Business:

· 501c Entity Update - Chairman Don O’Brien was late in arriving due to a conflicting meeting with the Capital Campaign Committee but when he arrived he announced that he were working on a constitution and bylaws for the new 501c corporation.   

· Fiesta Finale Update – Co-Chairman Alfredo Avila thanked Lee Ingram, John McCauley and President Silvas for their support and all the Men’s Club volunteers who donated time as servers. Alfredo remarked we were awaiting final numbers from the Festival Commission on our net income from this effort. 

· Capital Campaign Status Update – Don O’Brien stated he was continuing to encourage the CCC to regroup and focus on a new plan. He shared his concerns about their lack of direction. He stated that our committee has repeatedly asked them to create a strategic plan that we could review. He announced that they are considering the hiring of an outside company, as we had suggested two months earlier, to help them make this program successful. He hoped future meetings would be more rewarding.        

 New Business:  


None 

Reports by appointed Officers: 

 Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder stated he had recently reported the WGD financial results to R.C. Contreras and R.C. would announce these numbers in his report.   

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez had no report. 

    Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report.

 Inventory Control – Steve Kelly had no report.    

    Membership – Eric Johnson introduced Frank Farias as our newest member.    

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and gave no report.

Reports by standing committees:
   Audit – None

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila announced our group prayers were working and Steve Sanchez, Emilio Rojo, and Charlie Cilfone were all on the mend. He did however ask for our prayers for Robert Ehrhardt who was having ongoing health problems.  

   Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg had no report 

Scholarships – Alex Flores was not present and had no report. 

   Life Time – Terry Sparrow no report 

Entertainment – Mike Perez stated a Dallas Cowboy Football game trip was planned for Nov. 18 and tickets would be available in June. He was also planning a Missions baseball game during the summer and a Texas Hold-um contest in the fall. 

Special Projects – Ralf Meneses reported that the May 15 deadline for WGD request had now passed. His committee made up of R.C. Contreras, Duffy Bowen, Larry Ridder, Joe Pina, and Ben Olenick would soon meet to prepare distribution recommendations which will take place on July 16 at the membership regular meeting. He also reminded members that from the WGD income this year a Capital Campaign donation appropriation of $15,000 was being set aside. Lastly, he announced that their committee had approved two out of cycle request, first $200 was provided to the Aids Life Cycle marathon bike ride in which we sponsored a rider and secondly $50 was donated to purchase water for Fr. Mike Horan’s going away party.       

Public Relations – Everett Elstak announced that he was working with the parish staff to link the Club’s website with the Church’s website.  

 Wild Game Dinner – R.C. Contreras stated we only had 291 days until the 2008 WGD.  He proudly announced that net profits from this year’s event were $54,746. After setting aside $15,000 for the Capital Campaign pledge we would have 85% of the remaining $39,746.00 available for distribution to the inside and outside organizations and ministries. He would now direct the Special Projects committee to review request received for these funds.     

Comments or announcements for the good of the club were heard from: 

1. President Silvas, who thanked our veterans for their service to our country.  

2. John Donnellan, who announced that the St. Luke’s blood drive had a goal of 25 units and had achieved this target. He thanked all those members who donated.  

3. Homer Fetzer, who proudly stated the 6th Habitat Home had been completed and thanked all the helpers and donors. Landscaping would take place on June 9 and the dedication and blessing would be held on Saturday, June 16. 

4. Lastly, Terry Sparrow asked everyone present to be on the lookout for his large Bar BQ trailer, which had recently been stolen from his business on Fredericksburg Rd. Fliers with a picture of this homemade pit were provided to all present.   

Raffle prize drawing winners for the evening were: Russell Phillips, Rico Silvas, and Roland DeWinne.      

Motion to adjourn the meeting was heard at 8:59 p.m. from Fred Wood and Terry Sparrow and approved by all present. 

Closing Prayer: Chaplain, Nat Chavez led all in a final prayer.  

The evening’s raffle provided $170 in ticket sales, and dinner sales delivered $255.
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David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

May 14, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1.
Presentation & Brigidine Sisters thank you letter for $200 donation to their Retirement Fund

Correspondence – Support Request 

1. E.C. McCormick request for $200 donation for the National Multiple Sclerosis Society

2. Guadalupe Radio Network – Raise The Kickoff Luncheon – June 7 Invitation 

3. Benitia Family Center summer raffle donation request.

4. Pilgrim Center of Hope donation request.

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. The Saddle Light Center for Therapeutic Horsemanship invitation to Open House  
May 5th 

2. IT Experts $387.65 invoice for Adobe Dreamweaver (website software)

3. Seton Home Spring Newsletter 

4. Chase Payment Systems – requesting Merchant Information for Visa 

5. Frost Bank Card Merchant monthly invoice - $27.50

Additional Communications Received 

Since Executive Meeting May 14, 2007





For May 21, 2007 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

None

Correspondence – Support Request  

None 

Correspondence Miscellaneous

None
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